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President’s Staff

November 19, 2001

MINUTES

Present:  Tom Curtis, Paulette Fleming, Michele Foley, Jack Hanson, Carol Henderson, Keith LaBelle, Jim Perez, Kae Peterson, Lupe Reyes

Not in attendance:  Jim James, Holly Moore, Joe Renouard, Judy Yu

STANDING ITEMS:

1. 
Housekeeping/Agenda Adjustments

For Old Business, Item a., “Discussion of Focus Area Prioritization,” Jim said this was still in process and should be tabled until next week.  He and Carol are still awaiting responses from President’s Staff for a final tally.

2.
Enrollment Marketing

Tom reported that an additional column showing comparison of our annualized FTEs related to our state target would be added to the enrollment report distributed by Phyllis Harris each week.  

Fall quarter enrollment figures remain very close to those last reported.  Winter quarter enrollment has just begun, primarily online.  Enrollment services staff are sending emails to those who apply online.  Currently, Winter Quarter enrollment is 2.9% of target, with 142.5 FTEs registered.  

For Fall quarter there were 1300 online admissions filed, which resulted in 427 registrations, or 32% completions.  

Jim Perez and Paulette met with University of Washington representatives, including Bill Baker, to formalize/strengthen Shoreline’s relationship with the UW in order to serve students that they decline each year.  Both were optimistic about the outcome of this meeting, which resulted in a request from the UW for Shoreline to prepare a MOU to develop this process.  The goal of both entities is to work together to help students to eventually realize their original goal of attending the UW.  This may mean 150 to 250 FTE for Shoreline.

TO DO:  Carol, Jim Perez and Judy will draft an MOU to develop a process of working with the University of Washington to serve students they decline each year.  This draft will be brought to President’s Staff for review prior to presentation to the University of Washington.  

3.
Self Study

Carol gave kudos to Judy, noting the Standard 9 ad hoc committee has convened and is “ready to roll.”  

Each member of President’s Staff responsible for a Self Study Standard committee gave a brief update on committee activities.  To date, a consultant has not been identified for Standard 7.  Carol and Keith will work further to assure this committee is underway.  

Carol reported that consultant Kae Hutchison conducted the first Open Session on values and will now facilitate a follow up.  Surveys are available on line, via “Day At a Glance,” prior to and just after each Open Session.

Tom said the Strategic Planning Committee has made a major movement forward and is now beginning to take ownership of assignments and activities relating to the Self Study.  

TO DO:  Carol is asking that those responsible begin to assemble the checklist of required exhibits, so they are not presented for processing all at once.  These exhibits should be given to Kerry Fondren, in both hard copy and electronic format, if possible.  She asked that the item number from the checklist be included with each submission.

4.
Position Recruitment

Jack

Karin Roberts has accepted the Instructional Technology position and will start in two weeks.  Interviews are currently underway for candidates for the Vice President of Workforce and Economic Development.

Jim Perez

Jonathan Brown has resigned to accept an associate dean position.  

Paulette
Human Resources has hired a payroll/benefits coordinator to begin November 26.

Kae

Nineteen individuals applied for the program support supervisor (assistant director) position in the Parent Child Center.

Carol

Shannon Flynn has resigned as Science Division Dean to resume her teaching career.  She will return to the classroom Spring Quarter 2002.  During Winter Quarter, Carol confirmed there will be searches for Deans for both Health Occupations/PE and Science.

There will be no lag time in the hiring process to fill the vacancy of the Secretary Supervisor position in Humanities, created by a transfer from Humanities to the Science Division.

Keith

He reported 6.0 staffing FTEs this year above last, mostly from grants and contracts, including NSF and FIPSE.  Twenty-two to 23 new faculty were hired, as well as an additional administrative exempt position resulting from the PERC.  Two TSS staff were retained due to the HECB high demand grant.

OLD BUSINESS:

b.
Discussion:  Sex Offender Notification

Jim Perez provided background for this item.  Whenever Shoreline receives information from official sources that a sex offender has registered for classes, we have an obligation to protect students and students’ rights.  If the offense is serious enough, we have an obligation to inform the college community.  Of offender levels one, two or three, the third level is the most serious.  According to AAG Derek Edwards, while Shoreline has flexibility on how and when to inform our college community, when a level three offender is registered, we are responsible to inform the college in a timely manner.  Usually, a level three offender is obligated to notify the college, through the office of the Vice President for Student Services.  In turn, the Vice President must inform an offender that he/she must notify the college community of the offender’s presence.  

Jim distributed current policies pertaining to sex offenders from Edmonds Community College and Green River Community College, stating that Shoreline also needs to develop procedures/practices for sex offender notification.  

TO DO:  Jim Perez will draft a policy to address sex offender notification, which he will forward to the AAG, then bring to President’s Staff for approval.  He will also clarify as to whether or not this policy would need to be added to the Washington Administrative Code (WAC).

c.
Discussion:  Efficiency Closure

Paulette has not yet heard from all President’s Staff members as to which staff members in their managerial areas will be on campus and which will take leave during the efficiency closure, planned for December 24 through January 1.  TSS will not reconfigure computers during this time; however, Jack thought the five computers in the Building 1000 training area would be available for those employees who would be relocated.

Buildings 900, 1000, 1200, 3000 and 5000 will remain open and the October 22 Minutes will be corrected to reflect this confirmation.

TO DO:  Jack will check on the availability of training area computers (5) for use during efficiency closure.

TO DO:  Paulette will place efficiency closure information and logistics on college listservs.

NEW BUSINESS:
a.
Action:  Develop Questions for Vice Presidential Candidates

President’s Staff developed a draft of questions for both the Vice President of Administrative Services and the Vice President of Workforce and Economic Development candidates.  Paulette assembled a draft of the questions which will be finalized and copied for each member of President’s Staff to use for each candidate interviewed.

b.
Discussion:  Campus-wide Fund Raising

Several fund raising efforts from various areas of the campus have come to Kae’s attention.  She cautioned that the foundation board has set a mission statement for how funds, once raised, are to be used.  Also there are state laws which restrict many types of fund raising.  There are two different facets to this issue:  1)  Working with the foundation to assure any fund raising is within their mission or 2) The college already has a procedure for approving and funding remodels, the Facilities Use Committee.  

President’s Staff felt that staff across the campus may not know how the facilities use process works.  

TO DO:  At this point, if Kae gets further fund-raising requests for remodels, she will forward those to Pam Rose.  Kae also noted that awareness of the foundation and the goals of the foundation need to be raised in the college community.    

Roundtable:

Kae

On November 20, the Parent Child Center will hold a dessert potluck. 

Kae will not be on campus prior to December 3, her first time to chair President’s Staff.

TO DO:  Tom and Michele will assemble the PS agenda for December 3.

Jack

The HP3000 will go out of production in 2006 and will not be supported by Hewlett Packard any more.  The college system will need to rehost more quickly than was thought.  

Tom

He reminded everyone to extend their President’s Staff calendaring to 3:00 p.m. next week, November 26.

Jim Perez

Women’s volleyball team finished 5th in the state.

Submitted by:

Michele Foley

